# Back Community Council Tuesday 29<sup>th</sup> August 2017 Back Community Hut Minutes of Meeting

Present: Cathy Macinnes, Margaret-Ann Maciver, Laura Graham, Sara Maciver, Cllr John A

Maciver, Dr Davis, Mrs Davis

**Apologies:** Cllr Calum Maclean, Cllr Donald Crichton, Andrew Morrison

Chair: Cathy Macinnes

CM welcomed everybody to the meeting and thanked them for attending.

# Minutes of the previous meeting:

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 27<sup>th</sup> June were proposed by Carolyn Hudson and seconded by Margaret Ann Maciver.

# **Matters Arising:**

Our application to the Challenge Fund has been successful. We have been granted £1,417 which will go towards the new kitchen at Back Community Hut. Margaret Ann will obtain a receipt which will be given as proof of match funding along with an acceptance letter.

The Technical Services Department are looking into our letter regarding road safety issues, they will get answers to us as soon as possible.

Cathy Macinnes has spoken to John Macleod (Roads-Technical Services) regarding the signage for defibrillators; he is looking into where it would be best to put the signs.

# **Finances**

The accounts are away at our accountant. Balance is as it was at our meeting in June.

# **AOCB**

Cathy Macinnes will speak to Cllr Calum Maclean regarding the letter of support to the Stornoway Trust.

Alistair Murray passed documents to Carolyn Hudson regarding the old bridge at Gress which has fallen into a state of disrepair, he wondered what could be done about this. He requested that this gets passed onto the Councillors. Members suggested that any possible repair works could possibly be carried out by college students/Community Servuce.

Christmas Fayre 25<sup>th</sup> November – Members suggested holding a Christmas Fayre offering tables to anyone who would like to sell gifts, do arts & crafts etc. Members suggested that we could invite people along by advertising in the Loch a Tuath magazine, posters, Facebook and word of mouth.

# Date and time of next meeting

The next meeting is to be held on Tuesday 26<sup>th</sup> June 2017 at 7pm. CM thanked everybody for attending and closed the meeting.